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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 11th May 2014
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Andy Ward


Chris Green


Simon Cain


Elaine Harries

1 Chairman’s Comments
Congratulations to everyone who took part in a spring marathon. I refer not only to the runners, but also to the club members who came to these races to support their clubmates. I am sure that the runners are very grateful for the encouragement that the travelling support provided. Some superb runs were recorded, and full details of all of these can be found in the running report. Unfortunately, injuries prevented two of the three runners with club places in London from taking part, but well done to Phil Abbitt who completed the race.
If you have run any of these races or any other marathon this year, please bring your medal (and race tee shirt if applicable) to any birthday social, and your photograph will be added to the website.
The annual Beginner’s Course has started, and despite rain every week so far, it has been very well attended. Let’s hope for some brighter weather for the future.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Tony Green
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes for April were agreed and accepted
4 Matters Arising
MS forgot to ask TG about moving the first cross country meet and will email the cross country secretaries directly
5 Secretary Report

MS has paid the UKA club membership fees, and will deal with the affiliation fees this month.
6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash: £1055.72
Bank: £9761.60
Deposit: £104.01

Charity: £1385.13
7 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for Events in April 2014
April is always a busy racing month, not only because of the London Marathon but most people seem to start their racing year around April time.
Saturday 5th Annelees Gerber ran the SDW  50 mile event! She said she enjoyed it and is going to do another one! Perhaps she is getting this “bug” from Dave Hall!
Sunday 6th This was the date for a very popular local event – the Flitwick 10k. Unfortunately once again we can only report on those people who put their name on the race record sheet and we know that a lot more Striders took part in this event and we were both there to support you all! Due to a car accident on the course the race was cut short but we feel that congratulations must go to Flitwick Flyers for still managing to put on a race albeit around 8.5K. Chris Lamont was given the prize for first vet 60 over this distance, but good runs were recorded by Jenny Griffiths, Andy Durrant, John Chapman, Andy Ward, Amanda Rankin, Tommy Murphy, Nick Crane, Andrew Hiskett, Mark Bradley and Lorraine Webb.
Sunday 6th Phil Nitchen ran the Blackpool Marathon in a time of 4.37.49
Saturday 12th Jenny Griffiths ran a PB in the Bedford Park Run.
Sunday 13th Six Striders ran the London Marathon with some outstanding results. It is the first time for about 15 years that we had 4 men finish in under 3hrs 13mins. These were John Chapman, Dave Hall, Gez Fallon and Lee Murphy. We had PB runs from Gez Fallon and Liz Rollinson who knocked 12 minutes off her previous PB. There was a wonderful turnout of Strider to support their club mates and we know that the runners really appreciated this. Once again a massive thank you to Mark Sains and Helen Morris for all their hard work in the organisation of the coach etc to ensure it all ran smoothly on the day.
Saturday 19th Andy Ward ran a PB and was first vet 65 in the Bedford Park 5k Run
Monday 21st Amanda Rankin ran “The Only Fool Not Horses” event
Saturday 26th Amanda Rankin ran the Pontypool Park Run. We think she is trying to get her name in events all over the country!
April is the month when we start our Beginners Course and this year the numbers look to be just about right, between 45 and 50 people have registered. Once again our thanks must go to all of our coaches and helpers who make this course a successful and enjoyable one. We hope that the weather will improve on Thursday evenings from now on!
Before we finish can we again remind everyone to please put your race times on the sheet. It is from this sheet that we obtain our information for the awards evening at the end of the year. Please take responsibility for this. Thank you.
We have been in touch with Louise Peters who is gaining in strength after her operation. She is swimming  and hopes to see us all soon. Alison Sugars is still having trouble with her hip but we hope that she will soon be back with us. Alan Taylor is still receiving treatment but is keeping his spirits up. Adrian Moore has finished his treatment and has had a couple of runs with the boys on a Sunday morning.
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month for April was awarded to:
· John Chapman for the great time at the London Marathon
9 Beginners Course
There was a request for more help with the admin side of the beginners’ course
· CG/MS will try to get there earlier and can be pulled in for admin as required

· On Monday, any coach can take the register

· SC to bring up the paperwork

DD to put schedule back on the website

MS is happy to continue with speedwork

11 A.O.B

Thom Darby is organising a quiz night (20th June)

EH is standing down from the committee at the AGM

SH wishes to stand down as chairman

· He will stay one more year if no one is nominated in October 2014

· Currently is willing to stay on the committee

Due to the number of committee members standing down, MS suggested that the named positions should provide a basic description of the positions’ responsibilities

· SH to advertise once a month about standing for the committee

HM asked whether small versions of the club perpetual awards had been given to the awardees

· EH to check and order if necessary

HM supplied a mug design

· EH to check on minimum mug order size
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